Mendocino County

Jessie Waldman - CDP 2020-0014 and 2019-0045

OCT 16 2020

Planning & Building Services

From:

"Maria B. Hansen" <wisbarhansenelac@gmail.com>

To:

"waldmanj@mendocinocounty.org" <waldmanj@mendocinocounty.org>

Date:

10/15/2020 11:33 AM

Subject: CDP 2020-0014 and 2019-0045

Dear Jesse - you were amazingly patient and understanding about my concerns in regard to the well and septic across the road from us- thank you!!!

We are both 86 and have lived at 33821 Navarro Ridge Road for more than 25 years.

Naturally, we totally expect the properties across from us to be appealing because of the great natural beauty of our neighborhood.

I have 2 concerns about the 2 parcels being developed:

1. Are our ground water resources going to be negatively impacted in any way? That is probably unlikely.

My much bigger concern is about the goat barn:

2. Where exactly is the goat barn going to be situated?

Our bedroom and only openable window faces Navarro Ridge Road.

Years ago, when Van Phillips had goats way up the road from us, we could hear their constant bleating....the smell and the flies which the goats would attract could also invade our environment.

I see we have long passed the Public Hearing date, nevertheless I am hoping maybe you can give me some information that will reduce my worries!

Many many thanks!!

All the best,

Maria Maria B. Hansen 707-937-3568